At Lobley Hill Primary School we aim to 'Be the Best We Can Be' through being curious, adventurous and respectful in order to achieve personal excellence.



10 June 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you all enjoyed the half term break and celebrated the platinum jubilee with your family and friends. It's hard to believe that we are in our final half term of the year. It has been a challenging year in many respects, but we are exceptionally proud of all of our children and how they coped with the challenges they have faced returning to school full time. It has been fantastic to have a full school year with our children again with a school full of laughter and learning. We have been thrilled to be able to welcome parents/carers back into school and many of you joined us for parental consultations, school visits, or to join Reception children in forest school. We look forward to seeing many of you at Sports Day later on in the term.

As we start to think about September, we continue to provide quality education and opportunities for all our children by ensuring our mission statement is at the forefront of all we do.

'At Lobley Hill Primary School we aim to 'Be the Best We Can Be' through being curious, adventurous and respectful in order to achieve personal excellence.'

The following staff changes will take place across school:

- Mrs Warriner (who is currently on maternity leave) will return on a part time basis 3 days
- Mrs Warren (who is currently on maternity leave) will return on a part time basis 4 days
- Miss Collins (currently working in Nursery) will leave at the end of the summer term and take up a new post at Caedmon Primary School
- Mr Wilson (currently working in Year 5) will leave at the end of the summer term to work closer to home

Our staffing structure is shared in the table below but you will find out who your child's class teacher will be when you receive their record of achievement.

Year Group	Teachers	Teaching Assistants
Nur	Miss Cook	Mrs Fisher
		Mrs Eskikaya
Rec	Miss Martin	Miss Watson
	Mrs Ellis/Mrs Wood-Williams	Mrs Taylor
		Mrs Ampleford
		Mrs Patterson

1/2	Miss Glendenning	Mrs Rutherford
	Miss Smith	Miss Stanners
	Mrs Warriner/Mrs Gray	Miss Tate
		Ms Bambro
3/4	Miss Pattison	Mrs Harris
	Miss Collins	Miss McKenna
	Mrs Armstrong	Miss Lubanska
5	Miss Thubron	Miss Elliott
	Miss McCumiskey	
6	Mrs Warren/Mr Beattie	Mrs Reynolds
	Miss Stephenson	Mrs Shepherdson

Kind regards

JohannaJames

Johanna James Headteacher